Humane Society of the Ohio Valley Inc.

Regular Board Minutes

February 12, 2025
Board members present: Michele Newbanks (excused), Mike Miller, Tracy Tynan, John Tynan, Shelly Galland, Tammy Bates, Esther Salem (by telephone)
1. Call to order – The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

2. Public comments – No public comments.
3. Approval of minutes of January’s board meeting: Motion by Tammy. Second by Tracy. Motion passed with a voice vote.

4. Approval of Treasurers report:  Motion by Tammy.  Second by John. Motion passed with a voice vote.
5. Director’s report – Amy attended the Commissioner’s meeting on January 23, 2025.  Michele provided a copy of the new contract via email. 24 cats were taken in on February 3, 2025, from a hoarding situation. Most are healthy & are being held for 14 days before being available for adoption.
6. Committee reports

a. Operations 

i. No meeting held.
b. Fundraising 

i. Furball meetings began December 2, 2024. Next meeting February 24, 2025. Furball will be held at Shrine Club in Marietta, March 29, 2025. Tickets are for sale now. Gator’s will be doing their annual Mardi Gras on March 1st.  Moon Mullen is doing a singer’s guild at the Lafayette on February 21st at 7:30. Esther will be selling her woodworking items at the Warren Craft Fair in April.
c. Finance 

i. No meeting held. Amy continues to provide monthly accounting statements to the Commissioners. They seemed pleased with the information she is providing. 
d. Building, Grounds & Maintenance

i. A community service worker is continuing to do odd jobs to earn his hours. He’s repaired dry wall, painted and fixed some lights. Staff are continuing to use carpet squares in kennels where animals have issues with their paws. More carpet squares were donated by St John school.
e. Volunteer

i. No meeting was held. Tracy & two volunteers continue to rotate monthly orientation for new volunteers the third Sunday of each month. 
f. Public Relations

i. Sharon provided updates to the Board via email. Posting photos & profiles continues to be done as often as possible on Facebook & Pet Finder. Weather is making it difficult to get good photos. 
7. Unfinished Business 
a. Kennel doors – Amy is obtaining quotes to have doors installed.  
b. Internet, Security – Quotes for security cameras was too high. Amy will reduce her requirements & obtain a new quote. Internet/Network quote was received last week & work should begin soon. 
8. New Business
a. Boxers Bed & Biscuits will be taking two dogs, potentially a third, to their facility for a week beginning February 13, 2025. This effort is being paid for through donations by a third party. More dogs may be able to go to Boxers for a week at a time for respite and training. Boxers will advertise the dogs as being available for adoption.
9. Adjournment time was 7:34 p.m. Motion by John and a second by Tammy. Motion passed with a voice vote. Next meeting will be March 12, 2025.
Location: 241 Front Street, Room 10, Marietta.
